MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

AIA VERMONT

Tuesday, January 9, 2007        Burlington

ATTENDING:  Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA, President; Guy Teschmacher, AIA, Vice-President; John McLeod, AIA, Secretary-Treasurer; Wendy Blakeman, AIA, Shawn Brennan, AIA, David Epstein, AIA, Donna Leban, AIA, Lisa Rovner, AIA and Marsha Wilmot, SDA.  Jessica Georgia, AIAS and Daniel Johnson, AIA via speakerphone.

Welcome and introductions

Lauren thanked everyone for coming to the first meeting of the new Board and welcomed the two new members, Wendy and Shawn.  She asked everyone at the table to introduce themselves and give a synopsis of their goals and/or reasons for serving on the Board:

1. Lauren – more interaction between the architects of the State

2. David – to continue momentum we have going with public policy and legislative issues.

3. Wendy – being on the Board opens up an opportunity to work on AIA Vermont programs.

4. Shawn – Community involvement by architects.

5. Guy – advancing the awareness of architects and architecture through programs like “Learning by Design” and “Canstruction”.

6. Donna – continue contacts with other professions with a focus on energy.

7. John – need for public awareness of architects and energy standards.

8. Daniel – awareness of architects and architecture and the connection between education and practice

9. Jessica – hopes to have good programs for students and architects.

Board Members not attending:

1. Michael Hoffman, Immediate Past-President, is the AIA Vermont representative to The State Government Network and will send an email to the Board on his agenda as such.

2. Andrea Murray – will continue her work as Newsletter Editor.

3. Albert Russell – working on High School Performance issues.

4. Lisa Rovner – will be at the meeting shortly.

Board Workings

1. Structure

a. Secretary-Treasurer; handles financial matters and secretarial work in Hanne’s absence.

b. Vice-President; responsible for program planning.

c. Immediate Past-President; continues with programs started in 2006

d. Past Presidents, David and Donna: continue their programs.

e. Committees continue their work and report to the Board.

f. Newsletter: Andrea continues to need articles.  Daniel will help her with Design Award article.

g. All Board documents on the Web Site.

Programs

1. Always looking for new ideas.

2. Big agenda item for 2007 –AIA150

3. Traveling Design Award Show.

a. Michael will have the show at Norwich University the week of January 23rd and hopes to have an opening reception January 25th or 26th.

b. Metropolitan Gallery at Burlington City Hall – February 12th through March 27th.  Opening reception March 22nd?

c. Vermont State House – April 23rd through May 14th.  Opening reception April 26th.

d. Tip Top Bakery Building in White River Junction – March?

e. Marsha will have her husband, Ron Griffin, contact Daniel about a show at TD Banknorth in Manchester.

4. Design Panel Discussion

a. John Anderson has put together a panel for a Design Discussion on February 7th.

1.) Panel members:  David Sellers, Michael Wisniewski, Jeff Hodgson and Kirsten VanAalst.  John will be the moderator and Lauren will make the introductions.

2.) Donna will look into having a banner made for AIA Vermont events like this.  Hanne will send her the AIA Vermont logo.

3.) There was a discussion on honorariums for panel members and it was decided that they were not necessary.  John is certainly welcome to raise this matter again.

5. “ Canstruction” steering Committee will meet on January 25th at Efficiency Vermont’s Office.

6. SDA meeting March 20th at Engineering Ventures to see if there is an interest in starting a Chapter in Vermont

7. VGBN program – Michael is working on this.

8. March – IDP presentation at Norwich University.

a. Kirsten VanAalst has a Job Fair at Norwich.

1.) Jessica asked if it would be possible for AIA Vermont firms to list summer job openings for interns on the Web Site in the early Spring.  An email will be sent to members with this request.

9. April – AIA150 – Architecture Week April 9th-14th.  Daniel and John are working on events for this week.  They are considering building tours and would like suggestions for sites.  They should wrap up a schedule in March.

10. AIA150 Committee.

a. Lisa reported that the committee has been meeting every two months and is looking to promote “Livable Communities”.  They are considering what way to go with a Web Site and it was suggested that AIA Vermont host AIA150 on its Web Site.  The material would be up-dated by a sub-committee which would send the material to Steven Clark

b. It was suggested that an article be submitted to the Newsletter.

c. Everyone on the Board should be involved in the whole AIA150 project.

1.) Please have concrete proposals for the next Board meeting.

11. CORA - Manufacture Housing should be on the AIA Vermont calendar of events.

12. Construction tours in the summer.  Please have suggestions for the next Board meeting.  David requested a megaphone for these tours!

13. September – CSI “Made in Vermont” tour.  Guy will talk to John Ostrum about this event.

14. October – “ArtGate” will start again.

a. Stephen Kendell will help John with this program, which will coincide with the academic year and wrap up in the Spring.

b. “ArtGate” is planned for a site in Williston with the full support of the town.

15. New Board members were encouraged to let the Board know of any ideas they may have for programs.

Committees

1. Energy Code – A committee formed after The Building Professionals’ meeting is working on legislation for the energy code and will meet with the Department of Public Service tomorrow.

Board Meetings

Board meeting are tentatively scheduled for the 3rd Thursday of each month at 6:00 p.m.  Please be on time.

February 20th – Truex Cullins & Partners

March 20th – Truex Cullins & Partners

April 17th – TBA

May 10th – Norwich University in conjunction with the student “Best in Show” judging.

June 19th – Board Retreat at the Lake Champlain Yacht Club – 8:30 a.m.

July 17th – TBA

August – No meeting

September 18th – TBA

October 16th – TBA

November 13th – TBA Budget review, Officers meet at 5:00 p.m. the rest of the Board at 6:00 p.m.

December 6th – TBA Annual Meeting and Design Award Presentations.

Lauren would like to have special programs at some Board meetings as was done in 2006.  Please send her suggestions: lad@gvvarchitects.com
Certificate of Appreciation

Lauren suggested that Certificates of Appreciation be given to retiring Board members.

a. She and Hanne will have a certificate for John Anderson, which will be presented to him at the panel discussion on February 7th.

Design Award Program 2006

David thought that the 2006 Design Award Program was an overwhelming success and all Board members and other members David has talked with concurred with his thoughts.  The new format for entries and judging were highly praised.  The Annual meeting with the Design Award Presentations, “Canstruction” power-point show and the “Learning by Design” Tree House competition show were a huge success with Great energy.

Respectfully submitted,

Hanne N. Williams, Hon. AIA/VT

Executive Director

